Hill Country Cloggers Board Meeting


July 8, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers was held at the Brunswick Grange in Brunswick, NY on Thursday, July 8, 2021.  The meeting was called to order at 5:28 pm by President George Beaudoin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The Board Members present were:  George Beaudoin, Audrey Koester, Jackie Lawlor, Christopher Chien, Barbara Dzembo and Alice Grimsley.  Tom Poole was absent.   
The Secretary’s Report from the Annual Board Meeting of  May 11, 2021 was distributed to all present.  The Board Members read the minutes.  A suggestion was made to add the terms for the Vice President position and the Treasurer position.  A motion to accept the report, with changes, was made by Chris Chien and seconded by Barbara Dzembo.  The motion carried.

The Treasurer’s Report was not available.
Old Business

President Beaudoin and Tom Poole assessed the speakers that Hoosick Falls brought down to Brunswick for repair.  They determined the speakers were sealed speakers and could not be fixed. Fran Beaudoin found speakers on the internet for approximately $40.00.  It was communicated to President Beaudoin that the new speakers worked.
Tom Poole took care of the renewal of the trailer registration with DMV.

Highlight dancing group will be practicing at the Brunswick Grange during the Christmas season.  The Brunswick Grange will not be available to the HCC during this time.
New Business
Audrey Koester brought us up to date regarding the Christmas Party at the Hilton Garden Inn, on Hoosick Street.  Audrey brought the contract to the Hilton Garden Inn.  The Christmas Party is scheduled for December 5, 2021.
It has been brought to our attention that our website appears to have an inappropriate advertisement.  The matter is being investigated.

Fran Beaudoin has started a beginner class for 3 potential members on Monday nights.

The linoleum that was purchased for the Beaudoin’s deck has many gouges.  We need to be checking the taps on all shoes to make sure they are secure.  If we purchase an iron shoe mold for $25 - $30 George would be able to fix most taps.   Motion to approve the purchase of an iron shoe mold was made by Chris Chien and seconded by Audrey Koester.  The motion carried.

The HCC have used the Brunswick Grange for practice from October 2020 – present.  A suggestion was made to make a donation of $275 for the fiscal year 2021.  Motion to approve the donation was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Chris Chien.  The motion carried.

St. Jude’s is accommodating us for Tuesday night practice for the Competition Team on the stage.

A donation on behalf of the Hill Country Cloggers  in the amount of $50 for Paula DeFrancesco to Hospice.  Audrey Koester made a motion to support the $50 donation and Alice Grimsley seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Chris Chien and seconded by Alice Grimsley at 5:50 pm.
